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Photo: Betty (Otis) Atkinson riding on the 1957 LaFrance Firetruck in the Oswego County Fair parade. Many thanks to Dale Thomas and the firemen for helping Betty fulfill her dream of riding on a fire truck. Photo by Phyllis LeBeau

This column is being written on the last day of the 150th Oswego County Fair. We had a good turn out and for once it was not 90 degrees every day! The Sandy Creek/Lacona booth was well attended and many were happy to see the “before and after” photo posterboards of both villages. We even had some veterans and their families stop by to update information for the upcoming veteran’s book. 

We have 150th pictorial souvenir fair books left, $5 each, that can be picked up at the town hall. 

Fair notes of interest…Irene Fuller won second place at the senior spelling bee. Congratulations, Irene. The Village of Sandy Creek “before and after” posterboard won second place and was created by Sally Turo and Irene Fuller AND Blake Bianco’s (7th grader) posterboard won 1st place and best of show! The Sandy Creek Veterans World War II book won first place for the best regional history and the Sandy Pond Memories II won second place. The Salisbury family photo won best historical photograph.

My report to the town and village boards shows 450 volunteer hours for the month of June and 2620 hours to date.  

We are purchasing a sign for Pioneer/Goodnough District Cemetery. This is the only cemetery in the town without a sign and in 1803, Eunice Lindsey, 12 years old, was the first death in the town of Sandy Creek, and she is buried there. While this abandoned cemetery belongs to the town, the access is on private property and we are working with the owners of the property to fix some stones and install the sign. On September 1st we will place the two Revolutionary War markers (Lindsey and Thrasher) and hold a brief dedication ceremony. The families of Stephen Lindsey and Jonathan Thrasher have been notified and plan to attend. Gaylord Lindsey has offered to help with stone placement and I am sure the road crew will help with the placement of the posts and sign. I am also looking into standing up some of the old gravestones, a bag of concrete, water and some willing volunteers will make that possible. Please call me if you can help.

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm and by appointment on Saturdays. The exception will be Friday, July 20th. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
Charlene

